CALENDAR

August 11, 2019

Monday: Administrative Ministry Meeting~12:45 pm

Nar-Anon~7:00 pm Al-Anon~7:30 pm

Tuesday: Tuesday Morning Bible Study-10:00 am~Canceled

Wednesday: Girl Scouts~7:00 pm

Friday: Overeaters Anonymous~10:00 am

Boy Scouts~7:00 pm

Upcoming

8/19-8/23: Parking Lot Closed~see details inside

8/20: Tuesday Morning Bible Study~10:00 am~resumes **8/27:** Mission and Outreach/Deacons Meeting~5:00 pm

8/28: Girl Scouts~7:00 pm

Church Use

All meetings, programs and activities that are held at the Church must be scheduled through the Church office. Please email Karen Riehs at admin@churchinbrielle.org or call the Church office to get on the Church calendar.

Want to Read the Bible Every Day? Go on line to https://

www.americanbible.org/resources/daily-bible-reading, and click on **Sign Up.** You will be asked to type in your email. After doing so hit *enter*. Reading God's Word is one way to build our spiritual muscles!

Food Pantry: The Manasquan Food Pantry, works hard to feed over 400 food-insecure families in the community. Whether it's by advocating and raising awareness, volunteering or donating, you can find the way that's right for you to make a difference contact Richard Speiser at rspeiser@comcast.net

Naranon, a support group for family members of those who suffer from the disease of drug addiction, meets at The Church in Brielle on Monday evenings. The meeting for newcomers begins at 7 p.m., followed by the main meeting at 7:30 p.m., which ends at about 8:40 p.m. Visit the Naranon website https://www.nar-anon.org/what-is-nar-anon

August 11, 2019

Head Usher

The Chancel Flowers are given to the Glory of God

Ushers, & Scripture Readers

Sign up sheets are in the church Narthex.

Chancel Flower Reservations

Our Flower Reservation book is in the Church Narthex. Please sign up on a Sunday of the month page and then fill out a form on the inside page with your remembrance details. Cost is \$50 for a centerpiece and \$60 for 2 vases.

Prayer List

Jayne Linfante, Mark Esqueduero, Lydia and Tony, Tracy Bridge, Ellie Moose, Candace Moose, Richard Van Pelt, Mary Ann Castimore, Nancy O'Neill, Elizabeth and Manfred Grohnwald, Young Man with Downs Syndrome Joe Rodden, Donald Weilburg, Dean Tuttle, Sasha Fisher, Juanita Venerble, Catherine Herold, Jordan Zawodniak, Debbie Zilai, Kathryn Lawence

If you wish to add names to the Sunday Prayer List, please fill out a card in the pew racks and we will add your request in next week's list. Names will remain for 3 weeks After 3 weeks the names will be added to our extended prayer list. The prayer list is available on the back table in the sanctuary or on the table in Fellowship Hall. The extended prayer list includes the military personnel, college students, and others.

Check out the bulletin boards in Fellowship Hall for information on Church-wide and community programs and events.

2019 Classis RCA Assessment: \$29.75 per member per quarter

CIB Web Site: Visit our web site at http://brielle.rcachurches.org

Facebook: www.facebook.com/TheChurchinBrielle

Church Office Hours

Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 9:30 am—1:30 pm, Wednesday 11:00 am—1:00 pm

Pastor Lou Vacation

Pastor Lou will be on vacation through Sunday, August 18th. Any concerns should be addressed to Karen Riehs, cell 732-995-6705 or admin@churchinbrielle.org. Karen or another member of Consistory will assist you.

The Church in Brielle Announcements

<u>Military Honoree</u>: LTC Ron Anzalone, Pastor Lou's cousin, is our military honoree. Please honor Lt. Anzalone with your cards and prayers. He is married and has three children. His address is: 23 Ridgewood Road, Kittery, Maine 03904.

<u>Plumpy'Nut</u>: Plumpy'Nut is a nutrient-rich, life-saving, peanut-based, shelf-stable packet of a paste that costs 50 cents and contains 24 hours of the caloric needs of a severely malnourished child for one day. World Vision and UNICEF are distributing it throughout the world currently, meeting about one half of the projected need due to limited funding. There is a large jar in the front of the church and we are asking for your support, specifically your pocket change. Every 50 cents donated saves the life of a child for one more day. **We have collected \$558 to date which will provide 1,116 packets.** We are continuing to collect donations. Let's challenge ourselves to get to 2,000 packets.

Volunteers Needed: New sign up sheets are on the back podium for Scripture readers, usher, and to assist with projection/live stream. We're looking for new people to sign up and help out in these important parts of Sunday worship.

Stickies: We have an opportunity for us as a congregation to share some of the questions we have for God. We were really honest with God, taking off all the trappings how about what would we really want to ask God. Ask the ushers for a stickie and share what you want to ask God and give to Pastor Lou. These stickies will be incorporated in a sermon series coming this fall.

<u>Summer Fellowship in New Fellowship Hall</u>: Please sign up to host a coffee hour for the summer months. The sign-up sheet is located on the Fellowship Bulletin Board in the Fellowship Hall by the ramp. Thanks in advance for making this wonderful and important fellowship opportunity happen!

Tuesday Morning Bible Study: Join us at 10:00 am as we study the gospel of Luke. A great study for beginners and scholars alike, we will look at the ways this Gospel speaks to us and our world's situations today and how God's Word applies so practically to our lives. Study canceled this week. Will resume August 20th.

Peter Bixby Memorial Garden: Remember a loved one with a paver in the Peter Bixby Memorial Garden. If you would like to purchase a paver, fill out the form that is available on the back table. Pavers start at \$150 each. An extra line and/or character can be added for an additional cost.

<u>Teachers and Nursery Care Needed</u>: We are looking for volunteers to teach our Sunday School Children and to do Nursery Care on Sunday mornings. We are looking ahead to begin a wonderful year of discipleship with our children. Please see Pastor Lou if you can help out.

Mulch-N-More: Sign up in Fellowship Hall to spread mulch on our playground on August 24th at 9:00 am and to weed the playground and Church property at your leisure. Thank you for volunteering!

Caring and Repairing the House of the Lord: This summer we will again run a special giving campaign targeting a specific financial need related to our church facility. Our parking lot is in need of repair and our Property Committee has determined that the repairs need to be completed before the winter to prevent further degradation. The cost of the project is \$9670. The work includes cleaning and edging existing pavement. Saw cut



and remove failed asphalt, cracks cleaned and filled, by hand coating of Coal Tar Pavement Sealer and layout and restripe all traffic lines and markings as they now exist. We would ask you to once again be generous with your giving to this specific project to help us ensure the safety and soundness of our beautiful Church where we worship and fellowship in. Envelopes are on the table in Fellowship Hall.

Parking Lot Closed August 19th—23rd

The work on the parking lot project is scheduled for August 19th—23rd,
The parking lot will be unavailable during this time.

Parking will be available on the street



Through the summer there will be 2 Worship services.

The first service will be at 8:30 am. This will be a simpler, shorter Communion service that is appropriate for our young families with children. Sunday School for children 4 and up will be offered. Nursery care will be available for children age 3 and under. Communion will be offered each service. An intimate Fellowship time in the Narthex area will follow.

Worship with fellowship at 10:00 am.